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Celebrate the Coronation of King Charles III 

 

Several Hinderclay ladies will be making and  

decorating cakes to celebrate the coronation of our 

new King. 

Everyone is invited to come along to the  

Village Hall at 3pm on Monday 8th May 2023  

to enjoy a slice of cake and a cup of tea as our way of 

commemorating this special event. 
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HINDERCLAY COFFEE MORNING 

 

The next Coffee Morning will be on  

Thursday 11th May from 10.30 am at the Village Hall 

We do hope you will be able to join us for a cup of coffee/tea and a 
chat.  Everyone is welcome and we look forward to seeing you 

For further information, please contact Len on 01379 989967 

Parish Council News 

 

Please note, if you need to use the defibrillator, you will need to have a 
mobile phone with you to dial 999. You will then be given the code to 
unlock the case and use the device.  

We are  looking into purchasing our own speed indication devices.    
Volunteers would be needed to move and maintain the devices.  If you 
would be interested in volunteering please contact,  

Jackie Pursehouse,  parish clerk,  hinderclaypc@gmail.com 

St. Mary’s Church Services for May 

 

There will be a Coronation Celebration Service at Barningham  

on Sunday May 7th at 9.30am. 

14th May – Family Service – 9.30am – Mr Ken Smith 

28th May – Holy Communion – 9.30am – Rev Cathy Bladen 

 

Thank you to all who helped with the churchyard clear-up – the weather was good and the effort was 

magnificent. The grass has now had it’s first cut of the season. 

FLOWER FESTIVAL 24 AND 25 June  

We now have all the spaces allocated 

for our festival but if anyone would 

like to help in any other way please 

come along to a meeting 

in the church on Saturday 

20 May at 10am. All help 

is gratefully received. 

mailto:hindpc@gmail.com


GREEN HINDERCLAY 
 
 

Thanks to all who attended our onsite meeting behind the Village Hall recently.  It was agreed that 

for the most part we will survey the site this year to see what we do have living there.  Just a few 

wild flowers will be planted and we are also going to build a beetle log pile. 

So far we have a count of 60 cowslips on the site.  Also recorded to date ; Brimstone and Peacock 

butterfly, Dark-edged bee-fly and White and Buff-tailed Bumblebee.  On the playing field we have 

located 10 bee orchid plants and these have been enclosed to protect them. 

Do you have swifts nesting under your eaves?  We are conducting a swift survey this year in  

Hinderclay, Redgrave, Hopton, Thelnetham and Blo Norton.  If you would like to request a survey 

form, just email burhinus56+greenhinderclay@gmail.com  Forms can be sent out electronically or a 

hard copy.  Swifts should start returning any time from the last week in April, with most birds  

arriving in the first 2 weeks of May. 

Do you need help  
or support? 
 
These people are happy to help if they 
can! 

Karen  01379 898949 Roger  01379 890257 

Kate  01379 898562 Chris  07841 016384 

Ken  01379 898776 Liz 07900 603594 

Richard  07939 241550 Julia  07931  327004 

Village Hall Bookings 

Brownies: Tuesdays in term time 5.30—7pm Contact Clare Brinkley 01379 890 709 

Yoga: Wednesday mornings weekly 9—10.30am and Saturday morning 9.15—10.45am Contact Alyze 

07542 463363 

Coffee Morning: Thursday monthly from 10.30am Contact Len Parsall 01379 898867 

Garden Club: Wednesday evenings monthly 7.30pm Contact Val Forge 01379 898270 

Bingo: Fridays monthly 7 for 7.30 start Future dates in newsletter and posters around the village 

Kenninghall Morris: Thursday evenings 7.30 Contact Jackie Eaton 01379 652349 

Yoga: Monday evenings 6—7pm Contact Abigail Jackson 07557 794928 

Village Bingo! 

Our next Bingo session will be on  

Friday 12th May in the Village Hall.  
Come and join us for a fun evening 
and a chance to win cash prizes! 

Doors open at 7pm, ‘Eyes Down’ at 
7.30pm. 

There will be refreshments 
and a raffle. 

See you there! 

HINDERCLAY LITTLE ERNIE RESULTS FOR APRIL 

1st 124 Sean O’Driscoll 

2nd 130 Michael bishop 

3rd 195 Richard Jackson 

4th 241 Annie Lyons 

Congratulations to the winners!   

If you would like to be in with a chance to win cash prizes every 
month and support our Village Hall, please contact  

Linda Aves on 01379 898512 

SAVE THE DATE! 

Here are some  
events coming up this 

year in Hinderclay. 

 

23rd September  
the Village Harvest  

Supper 

 

28th October   

A Music night in the 

Village Hall 

Details to follow. 

Hinderclay Dog Show 
 

Village Hall Field  Saturday 3rd June at 1pm. 

All proceeds going to Assistance Dogs UK (Guide, Medical Condi-

tion, Autism & Hearing Dogs) 

Lots of classes & rosettes for all including  

• Best Puppy (up to 12 months) Most Handsome Dog, Prettiest Bitch, 

Best Pedigree, Best Cross Breed, Best Rescue, Veteran 8yrs +, Gold-

en Oldie 10yrs + Best Paw Shaker, Waggiest Tail, Agility Demonstra-

tion - ‘Have A Go’ With Your Dog & ‘Catch a Sausage Competition’!! 

Everyone Welcome - Stalls & Refreshments for both two and four leg-

ged visitors! Entries on the day just £4.00 per class - For more details 

please contact Suzie on 07885 818290  


